IThis Week:

Tuesday—8

10a Bible Study :

10a Chair Exercise % ‘

1p Games Day

1p Duplicate Bridge

6:30p Poker Night
Wednesday—9

10a Yoga

1p Canasta

1p Sewing Group

3p Beg. Line Dancing

7p TEC Meeting
Thursday—10

10a Chair Exercise

10a Bridge Lessons

10:30a Book Review

1p Duplicate Bridge

1p Poker

5p 42 Dominos 0

7p Games Night

7p Evening Bridge 0
Friday—11

10a Art Group 0

10a Yoga

1p Stained Glass

1p Rummy Q

7p Happy Hour & Wii Night
Saturday—12

10a Yoga

10a Group Personal Training

7p Valentine Party
Sunday—13

1:30p Pot Luck Luncheon

2:30p BINGO
Monday—14-Valentines Day

11a Yoga

11a Mah-Jongg

1p Pearland Bowling 5

1p Spades 5

4p Int. Line Dancing

7p Square Dancing Lf\_r\
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Valentines Party

TEC's Valentines Party is just around the corner and table selection will be taken
in the clubhouse foyer on Wednesday February 9" from 10 to 11pm. Tickets are
still available for residents and outside guests from the “Ticket Lady” Sue Steik
(281-464-9454) for $12 each.

The party is scheduled for Saturday February 12th starting at 7pm. Dessert will
be served and setups/soft drinks will be provided, “BYOB”.

Party Plans include a Basket Raffle, Not So Newlywed Game, and Live Entertain-
ment by Mickey Hobbs, voted 2009 “Best of the Bay Entertainer” with a wide
repertoire of music for your listening and dancing pleasure.

To preview Mickey's talents and see a list of songs that you can request, go to his
web-site by clicking on, www.mickeyhobbsproject.com.
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"It's Not Just a Candlestick"

Saturday, February 26th
1 pm-3pm BV Clubhouse

Innovative and talented Decorator/Designer Billy J
Marberry will introduce BV residents to his decorating
flavor and style from working with a simple candlestick
to decorating an entire estate. Billy has been in the business for over 20
years with clients from Texas to California. He is also an accomplished mu-
sician. His program will include a question and answer forum from BV
homeowners and a "guaranteed afternoon of smiles, laughter, and enjoy-
ment" along with a few special surprises for BV residents.

A tasty delicious lunch will be catered by the Charleston Tea House so
bring your appetite.

Purchase your tickets for $8.00 each at the front desk or from Sue
Steik (the ticket lady) 281-464-9454.

7p Happy Hour & Wii Night
Friday, February 11th, 2010
y with your

Come socinio
friends, see what Wiiis all about... you

can bowl, golf, ski and more!

BYOB and bring a snack to share!

Just a reminder that “Willingness to Serve” forms are due in to the
Clubhouse this Friday, February 11, 2011. This form is for anyone
interested in running for a position on the BellaVita HOA Board.
Address questions to Gene Reddell (281) 922-0242 or Carol Uran
(281) 464-3310. Thanks for your interest in our community.

BellaVita Veterans will have their first flag showing of 2011 in honor of
President's Day later this month. Flags go up on Feb 19 and down on

Feb 22. If you have not yet renewed your subscription, be sure and do so
before the 15th to make sure your flag is showing that weekend. Take
your check to the clubhouse. If you have moved in since Jan 1 of this
year, your subscription is free for the year and you should automatically get
a flag.

We will be showing more than 700 flags on holidays this year. Make sure

you are included.




X BRIDGE NEWS: \
Burr! are we cold yet? We may be going through a &
cold spell in Texas but the bridge playing is "hot" in

BellaVita.

s

Due to the Laubers's efforts we have consistently had
eight tables of players the past few weeks for dupli-
cate play. Even Nancy Smith has seen an increase of

% players for the Thursday evening party bridge play

night.

RS
7,
The Thursday 10 AM bridge class has added a few %
more students who have all had some bridge playing g
experience so we should usher them off to the regular
play days soon. Ten tables of players will be normal
by the end of the year. We are having too much fun!!

2t
2t
Winners for Tuesday duplicate play for North and
% South teams were:Mike Sanders-Doris Melby

s

107.50pts.; Lyle Ganucheau-Jane Peterson 93.50pts.
and Theresa Devereux-Carolyn Giles 88pts. East and
West team winners were: Joyce Wormser-David

% Henry 104pts; Lee Molloy-Thordean Campbell 91pts.

s

and Frances Hancock-Homer Franklin 88.50.

Scores not available however, Thursday North and X
South duplicate winners were: Lyle Ganucheau-Margo g

% Green 1st. place; Jean-Marian Osborn second place

s

and third place Frances Hancock-Gail McCullah.
East and West team winners were: Ram Agrawal- /
Irene Baker 1st place; David Henry-Helen Lauber 2nd.

place and 3rd place Theresa Devereux and Sandy
£ Pollard.

Bridge class members please review Lesson 6 for
Thursday at 10AM. Margo Green mar-

%gog@grodigy.net
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STAINED GLASS LESSONS
Starting
Feb. 4th
@ 1pm
Sign Up
At the

Front

Desk
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The next BVHOA Board Meeting is
Wednesday, February 23rd, @ 3PM

Change in BellaVita Resident Yard Mowing

Houston Lawn (Brandon) is making a small change in the mowing
schedule for 2011. Yards will be mowed one day earlier in the
week. He will alternate days annually, so that everyone has an
opportunity to have an attractive yard on the weekend. The
schedule is as follows:

If Monday is your regular mowing day, it will now be Thursday.
If Tuesday is your regular mowing day, it will now be Monday.

If Wednesday is your regular mowing day, it will now be Tues-
day.

If Thursday is your regular mowing day, it will now be Wednes-
day.

Friday is a make-up day.

A change in schedule may also occur due to inclement weather. If
you have any questions, please call one of the following grounds
committee representatives:

Diane Nicolas

Dorothy Darden Donna Ferreri |||| .g -

Becky Spedden Larry Alvarez

Sybil Hewitt

Let’s Talk About Dogs

Do you have a dog? Plan to get a dog? Ever have a doggie
visitor at your house?

Do you like to watch dog shows on Animal Planet? Do you
know why dogs bark at you when you are out walking? Do
you know how to teach them to NOT do that?

If the subject of dogs interests you in any way, please plan to
attend a fun little mini-seminar on DOGS. We'll talk about
ownership health, and safety, training, fun stuff to do with
dogs, and anything YOU want to learn about ! The session
will be conducted by one of our own — BellaVita resident
Mickey Kinzer. She is not only a long-time dog owner and
enthusiast, but also a trained dog trainer.

Check your calendar now and sign up at the clubhouse front
desk for this fun and informative event. When you sign up,
there will be a place for you to indicate a subject of your
choice — something you would like to hear about at the semi-

nar. We aim to please.
The date is Saturday, February 19", 2:00 — 3:00 PM. This is a
people only session. The pups stay at home for this one.

Hope to see you there !

DINING OUT

February 21st at 7:00 PM the Bella
Vita Dining Out group will be going
to Chuy's Tex Mex Restau-

rant located at

20975 Gulf Freeway Frontage Road.
Good 'Ritas, Good Food (especialy the Jalapeno Dip),
Good Friends and Good Times. Don't miss out, sign up
and come out and join the fun.




BELLA VITA TRAVELERS

Up-Date China Trip Details. N
Date of Trip: Oct.6 2011.

Cost of Trip: $3199.00.
Additional : China Visa $140.00

Deposit to Secure your Place: $350 per per-
son

If you have questions please call me @ 281
627 8193 or e mail.

Dotty Raines, Trip Co-Ordinator-
Travelbydotty@yahoo.com

TO ALL BELLAVITA RESIDENTS:

Let's all do something for this beautiful
planet that we are blessed to live on. Most
of us recycle at home. Some of us have no-
ticed that there is a great deal of recycle ma-
terials that are put into the garbage at the
Club House after each gathering. (all of this
going into land fill). The city does not pick
up recyclables at commercial buildings,
which the club house is classified as. The
City of Pearland has a great recycle center
for residents.

Can we get residents to set up recycle bins
at club house to collect recyclable materials
after functions and volunteers to take it to
recycle center?

We can all do our part.

Volunteers can sign up at the front desk

UPDATE ONDELLAVITA CETAWAYS

Railean Rum Distillery in San Leon - Friday, February 25

The Getaways February trip will be to the Railean Rum Distillery
in San Leon on Friday, February 25. You will meet the founders of
RAILEAN Distillers and learn how they got into the rum business
and how RAILEAN rum is made. Coined the "original Texas rum,"
this award-winning rum comes in both a White Rum and a Reserve
XO Dark Rum. Included in the tour is a 1/2 oz. tasting serving of
each type of rum and a sample of Mrs. Gatti’s rum cake made with
Railean rum. Costis $3.00 which includes the souvenir tasting
glass plus the $4.00 donation to the Harris County Precinct 1 Sen-
ior Bus Program. You will be responsible for your lunch cost at the
TopWater Grill in San Leon. Patsy Womack will be taking reserva-
tions and collecting for this trip on Monday, January 3 from 11:00
a.m - until noon.

OVO Cirgue Du Soleil under the Big Top at Sam Houston Race
Park - Wed., March 23

The Getaways March trip will be to see the OVO Cirque Du Soleil
performance at 8:00 p.m. at the Sam Houston Race Park on
Wednesday, March 23. OVO is a headlong rush into a colorful
ecosystem teeming with life, where insects work, eat, crawl, flutter,
play, fight and look for love in a non-stop riot of energy and move-
ment. The insects' home is a world of biodiversity and beauty filled
with noisy action and moments of quiet emotion. We will need a
minimum of 20 people to receive the specially priced tickets of $32.
So, the cost of this trip will be $36 which will include your ticket to
the performance and the $4 donation to the Harris County Precinct
1 Senior Bus Program for our bus trip. Sign up for this trip is Mon-
day, January 3 from 11:00 a.m. until noon. Deadline for purchase
of tickets is March 6".

bringing back the popular BellaVita Cas-

ual shirts. The tee shirt cost $15.00 for small to
x-large.....516.00 for 2x and $17.00 for 3x and
larger.....the popular BellaVita Collared Polo
Shirt has the BellaVita embroidered logo and
the price is $25 for all sizes. Both shirts are
available in a variety of colors for men and
women.

These shirts are perfect for our many group
functions and an ABSOLUTE MUST for all Bel-
laVita's new residents. Contact Beverly Blumrick
at 281-922-1766 to place your order and Let her
help you with your color choices.

TEC (That’s Entertainment Club)

Saturday Strength Training...

, 1 Saturday 10am Fitness Class will start a new

A session January 8"-April 2™
il

/\ o A 10 week session with 3 days off and 2 Float-
' ers. $30/session or $3/class Payable to Trisha

I= . - —
“SHRED DAY” #i§

Saturday, Feb. 19 **/10am to 2pm i
Bring all your old papers and files to the
mobile shredding unit for FREE!!!

IS

Federal Credit Union

A IRON MOUNTAIN®

Sponsored by




Village Builders warrantee work can be handled
through our Customer Care office, the # is 281-
922-0544. You can leave a message, or call our
Customer Care Coordinator, Veronica Aguilar at
281-874-2953 to schedule warranty issues di-
rectly.

The next Advisory Meeting is

Thursday. February 17th @ 6PM

Please e-mail any changes to Calendars
to ntriggs@club-bellavita.org

The BellaVita Men’s Club is organizing a trip to COU-
SHATTA Casino in Kinder, La. The overnight trip will leave
the Clubhouse at 8:00 AM on Monday, February 14" and

arrive back at approximately 6:00 PM Tuesday the 15%,

The cost is $70 per room which is all inclusive for 2; movie,
luggage portage, tolls & driver’s tip.

For reservations

Stop in the clubhouse and pick up a reservation card(s).
Each card represents a room; include name(s) address,
phone number, Coushatta Advantage Card #s (if you don’t
have a card- DOB 00/00/0000) and room choice (King or
Queen & Smoke or No-smoke).

Make out a check payable to Billy Potter for $70 per room
and insert both check and reservation card(s) in a sealed
envelope addressed to Billy Potter and for your conven-
ience return to any BVMC officer.

Nature Trail Tours

Did you know that there are more than 2 miles of hiking trails in
the nature reserve adjacent to BellaVita? Do you know how
fortunate we are to have a beautiful piece of property in near-
natural state that acts as a buffer between BellaVita and the pub-
lic areas near Clear Creek? Have you seen the pictures of the
abundant wildlife on this property, including coyotes, bobcats,
beavers, osprey and many others? Do you know that BellaVita's
developer has offered to give us this property and that discus-
sions toward that end are under way?

If not, and you would like to learn more, we are offering some
guided tours through the trails over the next few weeks. Tours
will be customized as much as possible depending on how far
you wish to walk. Please sign up at the desk if you are inter-
ested. We will contact you shortly about times and dates. You
will be in for a treat!

Computer training will be provided for residents on how to use the
computer to access the BellaVita website and view the various web
pages containing useful information. The Clubhouse has acquired 3
new computers and training will begin soon. If you've already signed
up you will be getting a call to schedule training. Anyone interested
in receiving training may sign-up at the front desk. Training days and
hours will be scheduled by phone. Sign up now and increase your
knowledge and involvement with the BellaVita community.

ACTION MOVIE NIGHT
Friday, February 18th @ 7PM
Presented by BV Men’s Club

Details Coming Soon!

W VILLAGE
BUILDERS

Award-winning Interior Designer Rita Lane
Event will be at the Village Builders Sales Center
February 15, 2011 - 1AM to 1PM
A Light Lunch will be served
And there will be a Drawing for Gifts
RSVP is a MUST
281-922-7600

RUMMY-Q

We are playing the Rummy-Q game on Fridays at 1:00 PM at
the club house.

Everyone is welcome! It is easy to learn, if you do not know
how. There will be a sign up sheet at the club house desk.

SUNDAY, February 13th
Pot Luck Luncheon @1:30PM
BINGO @ 2:30PM

CHAIR EXERCISE

Meets on Tuesday and Thursday
mornings at 10am.

BUNCO

Bunco meets the 3™ Tuesday of the month at 7pm.
The cost is $3 and one lotto scratch-off.

If you have any questions call Carolyn Breathed @ 281
-464-7746 or Sarita Cannon @ 281-484-7585 *Sign-
up at the front desk*




Square Dancing Resumes February 7th
Like to try something fun that everyone can learn? Want to laugh a lot ?
Like music, and a little bit of a challenge? Want to make some new friends?

If so, Square Dancing just might be for you. Lessons will start on Feb 7 and
will continue on Monday nights at 7pm at the clubhouse.

Not a believer? Ask anyone who has done it. You will hear how much fun it
is. The more folks that show up the more fun we have, so if you think you
might have any interest at all, please join us and give it a try.

We have an outstanding caller and teacher right here in BellaVita. Dean
Crowell is one of the area's best. Dean will make sure that you will learn and
enjoy doing it.

Any questions call Dennis Mulcahy or Wayne Johnson

BOOK REVIEW GROUP

The next meeting will be Thurs.
February 10th at 10:30am in the
Ballroom. The book for review is

“Unbroken”

A World War Il Story
‘By Laura Hlllenb }.
tact Gal%‘ﬁe de urten-

yers for information .

281-4 4-3199 it

.

AMI Pearland Properties Offices
12243 Shadow Creek Pkwy,
Building 3, Suite 100
Pearland, TX 77584
and the main phone number is 713-332-4675

The Board of Directors has been considering the impact of continu-
ing to handle all fence maintenance in BellaVita and is seeking input
from homeowners. Poor initial quality and rapid deterioration of
some fences led the Board to appoint a task force last year to look
at long term fence costs.

The Task Force found that much better quality fences were available
at lower than expected costs, and recommended that we begin to
replace all fences over a 12 year period starting in 2013. The cost for
doing so would amount to a reserve budget increase of $2 per
month per home and this amount was included in the current
budget. While it did not require an immediate increase in assess-
ments, it may serve to move up the time when increases are neces-
sary. However, long-term costs would be greatly reduced.

Another option considered is for the association to turn the respon-
sibility for unit fences back over to homeowners. This would reduce
costs and extend the time before assessments have to be raised.
These two options represent the maximum and minimum short-
range costs of those options being considered, and the Board would
very much like homeowner input to the decision. A survey will be
mailed to each home on February 17 along with some additional
information. Your opinions are important and the Board requests
that each family review the issues and return the surveys to the bal-
lot box in the clubhouse.

To learn more about the issue please attend the Homeowners Fo-
rum at 7pm on February 23 where the Board will address your ques-
tions.

Clubhocuse Hours

Sunday....12to 6
Monday....11a to 10p
Tuesday.....10a to 10p
Wednesday...10a to 10p
Thursday....10a to 10p
Friday....... 10a to 10p
Saturday.....10a to 10p

Children’s Pool
Hours

Tues. & Thurs... 3p to 7p
Sat. & Sun.... 1p to 6p

BellaVita Homeowners
Association Directory
BV Clubhouse 281-464-3150

AMI (24 hour) 713-932-1122

BVHOA Board of Directors
Pres. - Ron Gerlach (281-922-5050)
rgerlach@club-bellavita.org
V. Pres.-Wayne Johnson (281-464-2751)
wjohnson@club-bellavita.org
Sec. - Cris Barrera (281-464-9669)
cbarrera@club-bellavita.org
Treas.- Elizabeth Woods (281-464-2405)
ewoods@club-bellavita.org
Bill Burdick (281-464-0555)
bburdick@club-bellavita.org
John Devereux (281-922-1110)
jdevereux@club-bellavita.org
Ruth Southard (281-481-5855)
rsouthard@club-bellavita.org




